
 

 

Official mtg minutes from the South Warren Snowmobile Club – called to order at 07:11 pm on Monday, 
September 11, 2023 @ Roaring Brook Resort by President , Mike Zilm.  Other officers in attendance 
Roger Saheim, Denise Kinns & Heather DellaValle 

16 Members present including officers 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Secretary Minutes: Minutes were read by Heather DellaValle 

Motion to accept 1st by Sherry Saheim, seconded by Justin Hunt 

 

Treasurers Report: Treasurer report was as follows: Assets are Checking acct GFN $73,471.73, 
Groomer Fund Savings GFN $154,009.97; Russell Scholarship acct GFN $1,616.56: Our Total assets are 
$229,098.26. 

Balance on the Groomer Loan – BSNB  $95,407.59 

Question was asked about what interest rate we have on the groomer loan –  Interest rate fluctuates 

Motion to accept Treasurers report 1st Justin Hunt  , 2nd Sherry Saheim 

 

Committee Reports: 

Trail Report:  

Bridges that are needed:  Mt Kenyon & Stewarts 

Justin Hunt has 3 culverts for the Reservoir Rd 

Need some general work days to work on the trails before hunting season 

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS 

Map Committee: 

Letters are ready to send out to land owners.  Denise volunteered to assist if needed with getting them 
out as they were supposed to be sent out in April. 



 

Groomer Report: 

Machines are running great 

2 machines will need Service 

 

Fundraiser Report 

Golf tournament September 16 @ Bend of the River 

 

Old Business: None 

 

New Business:   

Hardeep from Roaring Brook spoke to us about wanting to be added to the map as they are now open 
and to also work on an overnight package to offer our members. 

Discussion regarding using the money that we received from the settlement to be used to buy a new 
groomer.  Roger will see what we can get for our 13 groomer so we can see if it will be a benefit. 

Justin Hunt suggest we get a limb masher.  He will get some quotes for our next meeting. 

 

Motion to Adjourn: 1st Justin Hunt, 2nd Pete Atkin @8:05 pm 


